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Department of Human Resource 
Management                                                                     
Office of Health Benefits 

  
November 5, 2021 
 

To: State Agencies in Cardinal Release 1 (R1) 

IMPORTANT: Affordable Care Act (ACA) Reporting  

 
The BA E-News issue dated October 21, 2021, gave a November 10, 2021, deadline for the first 
BES ACA reconciliation.  
 
Because of possible missing conversion data in Cardinal that impacts the historical information 
needed to populate the report, please put your quarterly review of ACA on hold. DHRM and 
Cardinal will be fully assessing the situation. We will send additional communication and a new due 
date soon. 

Thank you for your patience. 

 

Please do no reply to this e-mail. You may send inquiries to the Office of Health 
Benefits mailbox at ohb@dhrm.virginia.gov. 
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